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23 June 2021

Dear Members

Audit planning report

We are pleased to attach our Audit Plan which sets out how we intend to carry out our responsibilities as your auditor. Its purpose is to provide you with a
basis to review our proposed audit approach and scope for the 2020/21 audit in accordance with the requirements of the Local Audit and Accountability Act
2014, the National Audit Office’s 2020 Code of Audit Practice, the Statement of Responsibilities issued by Public Sector Audit Appointments (PSAA) Ltd,
auditing standards and other professional requirements. It is also designed to ensure that our audit is aligned with your service expectations.

This plan summarises our initial assessment of the key risks driving the development of an effective audit for Hampshire County Council, and outlines our
planned audit strategy in response to those risks (subject to finalisation).

This report is intended solely for the information and use of the Audit Committee and management, and is not intended to be and should not be used by
anyone other than these specified parties.

We welcome the opportunity to discuss this report with you at the Audit Committee on 26 July 2021, as well as understand whether there are other matters
which you consider may influence our audit.

Yours faithfully

Kevin Suter

Associate Partner
For and on behalf of Ernst & Young LLP

Audit Committee
Hampshire County Council
The Castle
Winchester
Hampshire
SO23 8UJ
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Public Sector Audit Appointments Ltd (PSAA) issued the “Statement of responsibilities of auditors and audited bodies”. It is available from the PSAA website (https://www.psaa.co.uk/audit-
quality/statement-of-responsibilities/)).The Statement of responsibilities serves as the formal terms of engagement between appointed auditors and audited bodies. It summarises where the different
responsibilities of auditors and audited bodies begin and end, and what is to be expected of the audited body in certain areas.
The “Terms of Appointment and further guidance (updated April 2018)” issued by the PSAA sets out additional requirements that auditors must comply with, over and above those set out in the National
Audit Office Code of Audit Practice (the Code) and in legislation, and covers matters of practice and procedure which are of a recurring nature.
This report is made solely to the Audit Committee and management of Hampshire County Council in accordance with the statement of responsibilities. Our work has been undertaken so that we might state
to the Audit Committee and management of Hampshire County Council those matters we are required to state to them in this report and for no other purpose. To the fullest extent permitted by law we do
not accept or assume responsibility to anyone other than the Audit Committee and management of Hampshire County Council for this report or for the opinions we have formed. It should not be provided to
any third-party without our prior written consent.

Overview of our
2020/21 audit
strategy

01 Audit risks02 Audit
materiality04 Scope of our

audit05

Appendices09Audit team06 Audit
timeline07 Independence08

Value for
Money risks03

V
F
M

https://www.psaa.co.uk/audit-quality/statement-of-responsibilities/


4

01Overview of our 2020/21 audit
strategy01














































































